
I wish to formally tender my resignation as the Acting
Communication Director of the Creative Arts Federation,

effective immediately.
This decision has become necessary due to my new role as

the host of Kessben Maakye (Kessben Morning Show) on
Kessben 92.9 FM, along with other professional

responsibilities, including recent developments with the
Foundation of Concerned Arts Professionals (FOCAP).

It has been a privilege to serve in this capacity, and I remain
committed to supporting the growth and advancement of the
creative arts industry in any way I can. I wish the Federation

continued success in all its endeavours.

AUGUST 6,2025

RESIGNATION AS ACTING COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR
OF THE CREATIVE ARTS FEDERATION OF GHANA.

Regards.

Kojo Preko Dankwa
 President, FOCAP

 Head, Kessben 92.9 FM
 Host, Kessben Maakye


